
Board of Health Minutes 
    June 7th, 2010 
 

1.  The ABOH Meeting convened at 6:31 PM with the following members present Chairman Glen      
Hathaway, Scott Sibley, Tom Flanagan, and Rick Metcalf of NABOH.   
 
2.  The agenda dated June 7th, 2010 was approved.  
 
3.  The minutes from May 3rd,  2010 was approved with one modification.  Scott Sibley was not acting 
secretary, Patrick Durkee was acting secretary. 
 
4.  Reviewed correspondence. 
        a.    Nashua Valley Council’s request for portable toilets 7/12-7/30 VOTED and ALL 
APPROVED. 
        b.   Request for Jim G. to follow-up with status on 216 Lake Rd. 
 
5.  Septic permits approved:   

a. 135 Harris Rd. David Russignol 
b. 186 Winchendon Rd. Steve Lehtinen 
c. 102 Dunn Rd. IC Federal Credit Union 
 

6.  ABOH July meeting to be held July 12th, 2010 at 6:30pm with location to be determined. 
 
7.  Glenn signed off on the expenses totaling $2,205.00 for the NABH nurses compensation. 
 
8.  6:40 28 Lakeshore Drive, Whitman & Bingham for IC Credit Union.  Variance for reduction on In/Out 
let from high water table <12”, sieve analysis, Presby reduction from ground water to 2’.  Scott motion, 
Tom second   VOTED and ALL APPROVED 
 
9.  6:50 34 Spruce Drive, Valorie Sibley-Daigle for Corasuolo.  Variance for reduction from high water 
table offset of 4’ to 3’.  Scott motion, Tom second   VOTED and ALL APPROVED  
 
The ABOH June 7th, 2010  meeting adjourned 7:23 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Scott Sibley 
Acting Secretary, ABOH 

 


